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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 10:52 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Alma Navarro <  
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021 9:55 AM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Raul Peralez, 

As a constituent of District 3, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN


5/11/2021 Mail - Agendadesk - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/ AAMkADUxOWI4ZjE3LTRkNDEtNGUzMS04MjAwLTIzNzdiYTdkMjc5NAAuAAAAAAC… 2/2

By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Alma Navarro 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 10:47 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Patricia Ibarra <  
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021 9:33 AM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Sergio Jimenez, 

As a constituent of District 2, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Patricia Ibarra 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 10:47 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Maria Cardenas <  
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021 9:46 AM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Maria Cardenas 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:29 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Martha Adame <  
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021 9:22 AM 
To: District 10 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Johnny Khamis, 

As a constituent of District 10, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Martha Adame 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:07 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Lucy Mungia <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:28 PM 
To: District3 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Raul Peralez, 

As a constituent of District 3, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Lucy Mungia 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:07 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Bernardo Gonzalez <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:28 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Sergio Jimenez, 

As a constituent of District 2, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Bernardo Gonzalez 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:06 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Sandra Contreras <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:28 PM 
To: District7 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Maya Esparza, 

As a constituent of District 7, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Sandra Contreras 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:06 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Ana Cornejo <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:31 PM 
To: District7 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Maya Esparza, 

As a constituent of District 7, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN


5/11/2021 Mail - Agendadesk - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/ AAMkADUxOWI4ZjE3LTRkNDEtNGUzMS04MjAwLTIzNzdiYTdkMjc5NAAuAAAAAAC… 2/2

By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Ana Cornejo 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:06 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Sonia Gomez <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:32 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Sonia Gomez 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:06 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Yesenia Zamora <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:32 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Yesenia Zamora 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:06 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Martha Bau�sta <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:32 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Martha Bautista 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:06 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Judith Zavala <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:32 PM 
To: District7 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Maya Esparza, 

As a constituent of District 7, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Judith Zavala 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:06 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Guadalupe Vazquez <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:32 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Dev Davis, 

As a constituent of District 6, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Guadalupe Vazquez 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:05 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Juan Cortes <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:38 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Maya Esparza, 

As a constituent of District 7, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Juan Cortes 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:05 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Alberto Gomez <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:39 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Alberto Gomez 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:03 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Carlos Figueroa <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:51 PM 
To: District5 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Magdalena Carrasco, 

As a constituent of District 5, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Carlos Figueroa 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:03 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Maria Pa�no <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:02 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Maya Esparza, 

As a constituent of District 7, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Maria Patino 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:02 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Ma Isabel Flores <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:07 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Johnny Khamis, 

As a constituent of District 10, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Ma Isabel Flores 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:01 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Herminia Lopez <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:14 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Maya Esparza, 

As a constituent of District 7, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Herminia Lopez 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:01 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Alma Teresa Rocha <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:14 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember David Cohen, 

As a constituent of District 4, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Alma Teresa Rocha 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:01 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Ana Hernández <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:16 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Ana Hernández 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:01 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Todd Wells <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:19 PM 
To: District 6 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Dev Davis, 

As a constituent of District 6, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Todd Wells 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:00 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Sandra Rivera <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:34 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember David Cohen, 

As a constituent of District 4, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Sandra Rivera 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:00 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Yolanda Quintero <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:50 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Yolanda Quintero 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 9:00 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Rosalba Ochoa <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 6:59 PM 
To: District3 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

MDear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Raul Peralez, 

As a constituent of District 3, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Rosalba Ochoa 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:59 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Sandra On�veros <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 7:19 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Magdalena Carrasco, 

As a constituent of District 5, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Sandra Ontiveros 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:59 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Arcelia Barriga <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 7:27 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Arcelia Barriga 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:58 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Corazon De Guzman <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 7:37 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Johnny Khamis, 

As a constituent of District 10, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Corazon De Guzman 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:58 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Graciela Herrera <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 7:41 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Sergio Jimenez, 

As a constituent of District 2, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Graciela Herrera 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 



5/11/2021 Mail - Agendadesk - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/ AAMkADUxOWI4ZjE3LTRkNDEtNGUzMS04MjAwLTIzNzdiYTdkMjc5NAAuAAAAAAC… 1/2

Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:57 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Lili Guerrero <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 8:01 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Lili Guerrero 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:57 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Petra Beltran De Soria <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 8:01 PM 
To: District7 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Maya Esparza, 

As a constituent of District 7, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Petra Beltran De Soria 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 



5/11/2021 Mail - Agendadesk - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/ AAMkADUxOWI4ZjE3LTRkNDEtNGUzMS04MjAwLTIzNzdiYTdkMjc5NAAuAAAAAAC… 1/2

Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:57 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Eunice Garcia <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 8:07 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Eunice Garcia 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinanio

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:57 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Olga Manrique <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 8:14 PM 
To: District 6 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinanio
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Dev Davis, 

As a constituent of District 6, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Olga Manrique 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:57 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Lilia Ridriguez <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 8:24 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Sergio Jimenez, 

As a constituent of District 2, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Lilia Ridriguez 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:56 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Juana Beisa <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 8:38 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Raul Peralez, 

As a constituent of District 3, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Juana Beisa 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:55 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Elvira Rios <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 10:45 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Tens of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will
be able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Elvira Rios 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:55 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Lidia Gonzalez <  
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 11:09 PM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Lidia Gonzalez 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:54 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Maggie Santos <  
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021 12:46 AM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Liccardo, 

I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together ordinance, and urge you to
vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Maggie Santos 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:54 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Aldrin Garcia <  
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021 12:57 AM 
To: District7 <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Maya Esparza, 

As a constituent of District 7, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Aldrin Garcia 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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Fw: Support the Return Together ordinance

City Clerk <
Tue 5/11/2021 8:50 AM
To:  Agendadesk <

Office of the City Clerk | City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara St., Tower 14th Floor 
San Jose, CA 95113 
Main: 408-535-1260 
Fax: 408-292-6207

How is our service? Please take our short survey.

From: Alma De La Torre <  
Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021 8:25 AM 
To: The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <  
Cc: City Clerk <  
Subject: Support the Return Together ordinance
 

[External Email] 

Dear Mayor Sam Liccardo and Councilmember Sylvia Arenas, 

As a constituent of District 8, I am writing to thank the City Council for considering the Return Together
ordinance, and urge you to vote YES to a strong local policy with no carve-outs. 

Even as vaccine distribution is beginning to bring us hope of emerging from this public health crisis, tens
of thousands of our neighbors remain laid off due to the pandemic and do not know when they will be
able to go back to work. The only way we can fully recover is if we all recover together. 

Building on the new State law, the proposed Return Together ordinance is a lifeline for San Jose workers
in the most affected industries. Hotel, event and hospitality workers are among the hardest hit by
COVID-related layoffs, and face many more months before they may be able to return to work. One year
after the initial shelter-in-place-orders, hotel employment in the San Jose metro is down 52%, more than
any other industry. 

Workers in these industries are overwhelmingly people of color, immigrants, and women, who are
already hit hardest by COVID-19. Now, many of these workers, especially immigrant women, fear that
when hotels and event centers re-open, longtime workers may be left out – people who have committed
decades of their life to those jobs may be excluded from returning to work. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/W2MBFBN
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By passing a local policy, we can expand on the recent California law by adding a private right of action
that empowers people to stand up for their rights in the workplace. We also need to ensure there are no
loopholes — like bankruptcy carve outs — that would exclude the workers who most need these
protections. I urge you to vote YES without delay so we can all Return Together. 

Sincerely, 

Alma De La Torre 

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources. 
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